Dear Mr. Lane-

Of course you'll need galleys before making a statement about Sylvia Neegher's book. I ought to have been more clear in my last letter. I'm delighted that you'll have time to read the book. When I told Sylvia of your response she was equally pleased and asked me to thank you.

I hope you'll like ACCESSORIES AFTER THE FACT. My reaction to the manuscript was that, in spite of the quantity of books already published, it was too good not to publish. Needless to say, I would appreciate your discretion on any new material in the book.

On the subject of books, I've heard that your next will be on the nitual interments during World War II and would impose on you to suggest an aside or a footnote. Many of us are extremely concerned over the similaterment camps set up under the Smith and McCarren acts and about the fact that few people know that they exist. Further, I was told last week that more were being built - about which it might be possible for me to find out more. I'm enclosing a clipping that has an incurrect connection, at least in my head.

Excuse me for straying so far from ACCESSORIES AFTER THE FACT. I'm looking forward to hearing from you.

coking forward to he

Regards,

Robert M. Ockene Editor

Mr. Mark Lane 300 Lathrop Drive Stanford University Stanford, California

94035